- WOWI

P. O. Box 526
New Albany, Ind.

November 25, 1959

Mr. Maurice W. Nittler
3663 South Clarkson
Englewood, Colorado

Dear Mr. Nittler;

Thanks very much for your recent letter reporting reception
of "our morning sign-on at 6:29 CST on November 20. Your
report-checks both with the time and wording of our sign-
on, so this letter serves to confirm your reception of

WOWI on the above date and time.

I'm especially pleased to receive your letter since it
reports reception during our regular operation hours; of
course we receive a considerable number of distant reports
after periods of equipment- testing between midnight and
sunrise but these mean little since our authorized operating
hourse are daylight; a distant report like yours during
actual operating hours (although I realize, of course,

that it was not daylight in Colorado) means much more to
most of us. If we could arrange for XERF to have technical
difficulties more often, we would doubtless have many more
such reports!

Thanks again for your letter.

Sincerely,

ek

Bob Metzler, « HEngr.




